
Dear resident or business owner

Road closure notification: Victoria Arch and Guildford Road, starting 
6 June 2022 for three weeks
We are writing to inform you that exploratory ground surveys underneath the Victoria Arch railway bridge 
and at locations on the south side of the bridge (incorporating Guildford Road, Victoria Road and Station 
Approach) will commence on Monday 6 June 2022 for three weeks.

To complete the works in line with health and safety standards, it is necessary to close this 
section of Victoria Way to vehicles in both directions for the duration of the works. 

The works will be undertaken by Skanska, on behalf of Woking Borough Council, Surrey County Council 
and Network Rail, for the Victoria Arch widening scheme. The works will include: identifying buried 
objects such as underground pipes and cables and determining their condition, construction and direction; 
exploring the ground’s profile; and undertaking drainage surveys.

Temporary access arrangements will be as follows:
    �On the north and south side of the arch, access for pedestrians and cyclists underneath Victoria Arch 

will be maintained at all times.
    �Vehicular access on the south side of the arch will be maintained for people accessing Woking Train 

Station and local residents and businesses, including traffic using the aggregates yard access road.

On-site works will be permitted Monday to Friday from 7am to 7pm, and Saturdays from 7am to 1pm. 
To help minimise disruption, noisier works will be shielded by specialist acoustic barriers and confined 
between 8am and 6pm from Monday to Friday, and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays.

Signed highway diversions will be displayed on both sides of the town centre to direct traffic around the 
works. The diversions can be viewed online at www.woking.gov.uk/vicarchworks 

To report any issues relating to the works, please phone Skanska on 07812 237 716 between 7am to 6pm, 
and 07944 159 365 out of hours between 6pm and 7am.

In advance, we apologise for any inconvenience these works may cause and we thank you for your 
patience. For more information, visit www.woking.gov.uk/vicarch

Yours sincerely, Victoria Arch widening scheme project team

27 May 2022
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